pointing out that automation has a real impact upon technical service librarians as managers and as professionals. As managers, librarians must learn new concepts, new disciplines, new techniques and new ways of thinking and of problem solving. As professionals, they must participate at the local and national levels in the choice of automation of cataloging services they require. At the present time our national libraries, commercial bibliographical services, and professional associations are failing to solve this problem, and technical service librarians must recognize this problem as their present professional responsibility, and not permit individual library solutions to lead to further chaotic non-standard uncooperative developments.

A question period followed Mr. Gull's enlightening discussion.

Miss Greene called the meeting to order for a short business session of the Resources and Technical Services Section. Since an issue of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES carried a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was decided to dispense with the reading of the minutes at this session.

Miss Greene stated that James Baker, vice-chairman, requested that his name be deleted from the slate of officers for the biennium of 1965-67, since he will be unable to accept office. She also stated that David Vaughn had accepted a position out of the state and had asked to be released from the office of secretary-treasurer for 1964-65. Miss Foy Lineberry had agreed to finish the biennium as secretary-treasurer. The chairman requested that the report of the Nominating Committee be read by the secretary in the absence of Mrs. Whittington, chairman of this committee.

The following slate of officers for the biennium of 1965-67 was presented: Chairman, Doralyn Hickey, Professor, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina; Vice-Chairman, Sangster Parrott, Technical Services Librarian, North Carolina State Library; Secretary-treasurer, Mary E. Morris, Order Librarian, Western Carolina College; Directors, Foy Lineberry, Head, Catalog Department, D. H. Hill Library, North Carolina State University; and Patricia E. Johnson, Catalog Librarian, North Carolina College in Durham.

The nominees were elected unanimously. Following the introduction of new officers, Miss Greene turned the meeting over to Dr. Hickey, who declared the meeting adjournd.

Respectfully submitted, Foy Lineberry, Secretary-treasurer

ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL LIBRARIANS MINUTES

The North Carolina Association of School Librarians met in general session November 5, at 9 a.m. in the Robert E. Lee Hotel, Winston-Salem.

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Peggy Mann, Chairman. The minutes of the September, 1964 business meeting were read and approved. A treasurer's report was given, showing a balance on hand of \$1,648.16.

In accordance with a motion passed at the last business meeting, copies of the revised proposed by-laws were given to the members present. A motion was made that the by-

laws be accepted. It was seconded and passed. A copy of the by-laws is on file and the affairs of the Section will be conducted according to them.

There was no other old business and no new business. The meeting was turned over to Carroll Powell who recognized members of standing committees for the coming biennium.

The meeting was then turned over to Mrs. Leonard Johnson, who presented a program in two parts. Part I consisted of suggestions for cooperative selection and use of library resources. Part II was a presentation of coming implementation of Federal legislation and its impact on school libraries and librarians. Miss Cora Paul Bomar, Supervisor of Library and Instructional Materials Services, State Department of Public Instruction, and David Hunsucker, Assistant Supervisor, made this presentation.

The meeting was adjourned and the Section luncheon was held a short time later. Carroll Powell, Section Chairman, addressed some general remarks to the group and introduced the speaker, Miss Laura Dell Justin from the NEA-AASL offices in Washington, D. C.

Respectively Submitted, Arline Campbell, Secretary Peggy Mann, Chairman

JUNIOR MEMBERS ROUND TABLE MINUTES

The Junior Members Round Table of the North Carolina Library Association held its biennial meeting in the Winston Room of the Robert E. Lee Hotel in Winston-Salem at 8 a.m. November 6, 1965.

Chairman Arial Stephens welcomed the members and guests and introduced the following special guests: Margaret Kalp, outgoing president of NCLA; and Elaine von Oesen acting State Librarian. Chairman Stephens introduced our speaker for the morning, Frank Borden Hanes, Winston-Salem author. Mr. Hanes spoke to the group on "The Writer as Organization Man", elaborating on literary attitudes and devices of authors.

Following the speaker, the business meeting was opened by Chairman Stephens. Upon the request of Chairman Stephens, the Secretary read a biennial report in lieu of the regular minutes. A treasurer's report was given, showing a balance, as of October 1, 1965, of \$57.01.

The Nominating Committee presented the following slate of officers: Chairman: Mrs. Barbara S. Garrison, Cary; Vice-Chairman: Gary F. Barefoot, Librarian, Mt. Olive Junior College, Mt. Olive; Secretary-Treasurer: Mrs. Sallie E. Mann, Periodicals Librarian, East Carolina College, Greenville; Directors: Mrs. Ellen D. Moreland, Serials Librarian, Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County, Charlotte; and Mary E. Morris, Western Carolina College, Cullowhee.

These were unanimously elected to serve for the 1965-67 biennium.

The chairman urged those interested to join JMRT of ALA. Dues are \$1.00 per year.